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	Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the City of New York, in relation to the ownership and operation by local electric corporations of any piece of electrical-related infrastructure in the city of New York.

	Sponsors:
Council Members Lopez, Vallone, Nelson, Clarke, Martinez, Monserrate, Stewart, Gerson, Liu, Gennaro, Palma, Addabbo, Gonzalez and Gentile 



	Summary of Legislation: The proposed legislation would amend chapter 1 of title 19 of the administrative code of the city of New York by adding a new section 19-153 to require that all local electric corporations that owns and operates transmission and distribution infrastructure for the provision of electrical service in the city of New York establish and implement written guidelines and procedures for the annual inspection or testing of each category of its electrical-related infrastructure used to provide electrical service. Also, the bill would require that all local electric corporations, where practicable and appropriate, utilize non-conductive protective materials to insulate their electrical-related infrastructure to prevent stray voltage. In addition, the proposed legislation would require that the New York City Department of Transportation conduct random tests annually, by utilizing a voltmeter, of the electrical-related infrastructure of any local electric corporation for the purpose of detecting stray voltage. The Department would be required to conduct at least two hundred and fifty such tests at random sites annually, beginning December 1, 2004.



	Effective Date: This local law shall take effect immediately after its enactment into law.



	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2005



	Fiscal Impact Statement:
Effective FY05

FY Succeeding

Effective FY06

Full Fiscal

Impact FY05

Revenues (+)

$0

$0

$0

Expenditures (-)

$0

$0

$0

Net

$0

$0

$0



	Impact on Revenues: There would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.



	Impact on Expenditures:  There would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation. Existing DOT staff will perform the required inspections. 



	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  Not applicable



	Source of Information:
City Council Finance Division

	Estimate Prepared By:
Latonia McKinney, Assistant Director

                                                Chima Obichere, Legislative Financial Analyst



	FIS History:


To be considered by the Committee on September 8, 2004.


